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Hawkshead 

Dear Parents 

As we come to the end of the academic year I am writing to you to update you on 

arrangements for September.  As you know the school day will start at 8.45am and 

end at 3.15pm.  The uniform remains unchanged although we are stopping the 

purple shirts (except for PE).  We will continue to teach the full curriculum with 

cross curricular events to further enrich it.   

 

We have had many successes this year.  The introduction of Read Write Inc to 

teach phonics has secured the highest achievements the school has ever had with 

91% of Year 1 children passing the phonics screening test. The improvements in 

teaching, learning and curriculum have resulted in Reception, Year 2 and Year 6 

achieving very well – for Reception and Year 6 these are the highest levels in 

attainment in many years.  We have also had OFSTED. The report will be live soon 

and I look forward to sharing it all with you. 

 

As always at the end of every year we say good bye to some staff and welcome 

new staff members. Sadly, we say goodbye to: - Ms Ristic; Mr McCaul; Miss 

Mohamed; Ms Helen; Ms Dolan; Ms Blandine; Ms McKay; Ms Fuentes; Ms Eskelson; 

Miss Jaso; Ms Jacqui; Ms Fumi; Ms Aurora; Ms Diane; Ms Sonia; Miss Jasmina; Miss 

Shamaree; Miss Adiranna.   

 

I and the Governors would like to thank them for their hard work and commitment 

to the school and offer our best wishes for the future. 

 

This year all classes in KS2 have been mixed.  This is due to our falling roll and the 

needs of the children. The classes are now balanced and this presents an exciting 

opportunity for the children to make new friends and experience new 

opportunities. Today your child met their teacher and spent time in their new 

classroom as part of the transition.   Please speak to your child about this over the 

summer to get them ready for September. 
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Please see below the staffing structure for September 2022 

 

Staff Member Position Teaching Assistant 

Miss Seymour Head of School  

Miss Hussain Senior Deputy  

Mrs Garland Y6 MULBERRY Ms Bashir 

Miss Ryan Y6 HAWTHORN Ms Bashir 

Miss Alvarez Y5 EUCALYPTUS Miss Lemos 

Mr Weekes Y5 FERN Miss Lemos 

Mrs Aziz Y4 SYCAMORE Miss Francis 

Miss Abou Shabana Y4 HAZEL Miss Francis 

Miss Cucciniello Year 3 MAGNOLIA Ms Renwick 

Mrs Savova Year 3 PINE Ms Renwick 

Mrs De La Cruz Y2 BIRCH Mrs Zeeno 

Mrs Bansal Y2 CHERRY Mrs Zeeno 

Miss Burt Y1 HOLLY Miss Taylor 

Ms Vatra Y1 OLIVE Miss Taylor 

Miss Eryn Reception Teacher Mrs Forrester 

Ms Fitzgerald Reception Teacher Mrs Forrester 

Miss Khan Nursery Teacher Miss Thomas 

Miss Osei 

Thank you again for all your support this year.   

Yours sincerely, 

 

Miss Mollett 

Executive Headteacher 
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